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37 Bacon Court, Lafayette | Central Lafayette Retreat with Views

4 Bedroom | 3 Bath | 3100+ Sq. Ft. | .48+ Acre Lot
Offered at $1,845,000 | 37BaconCourt.com

Lafayette’s #1 Realtor Since 2008
925.339.1918 | DanaGreenTeam.com | DRE 01482454

Planning Commission vote on Terraces pushed back again

By Pippa Fisher

The continuation of a very
long May 18 Lafayette Plan-
ning Commission meeting to
decide the fate of the 315-unit
Terraces project has once
again been pushed back.

The meeting that had
been scheduled for June 15
was postponed to June 29, the
city announced in a statement
issued on June 10. The state-
ment said that staff and the
city’s consultants are working
diligently to prepare infor-
mation requested by commis-
sioners regarding traffic im-
pact analysis and potential

impacts on emergency evacu-
ations, and needed more time
to complete that task. The
staff report and additional
information will be made
available June 22. Unlike at
the previous meeting, the
planning commission will be
allowing live public comment
during the June 29 meeting.

The highly controversial
project proposed for Deer Hill
Road has been in the works in
one form or another since
2011.

Attorney for the devel-
oper Bryan Wenter warned
the city in a letter dated June
13 that under the housing ac-
countability act and permit

streamlining act, the city is in
danger of running out of time
to make a decision within the
90-day period.

However city officials say
that in the case of a land use
decision relying on an adden-
dum to the original environ-
mental impact report, it is not
clear that the same time con-
straints apply. Nonetheless
they say the city intends to
move forward with reason-
able expediency.

Save Lafayette Founder
Michael Griffiths says that
staff would not need these
postponements if they had
done a subsequent EIR in the
first place. “An addendum EIR

is insufficient and inappro-
priate, given the long time
since the last EIR, all the en-
vironmental changes that
have taken place and the new
information that has come to
light,” says Griffiths.

Griffiths says the project
proposal has changed little
since the original EIR, while
environmental circumstances
— traffic, air pollution, wild-
fire — have worsened signifi-
cantly. “Consequently, a de-
nial of the project would be
the most appropriate course
of action by the city council,”
says Griffiths.

In his letter to the city,
Wenter says, “Rather than

continuing to placate Save
Lafayette and other project
opponents who will raise any
issue they can imagine re-
gardless of how implausible
under California land use law,
the city ought to be prepared
to take all actions necessary
to schedule any remaining SB
330 hearings expeditiously.”

Following the June 29
planning commission meet-
ing, it is expected that there
will be an appeal brought be-
fore the city council
whichever way the decision
goes. The council will then
hear the matter de novo and
must make its decision within
two meetings.

Embracing European-style street dining in COVID era

... continued from Page Al

Although indoor dining is
to be allowed by the county
from July 1, Lifson points out
that as yet there are no actual
guidelines for reopening.
Given social distancing re-
quirements, says Lifson, num-
bers of indoor tables will be
restricted.

“No restaurant can sur-
vive operating at 50%,” says
Lifson. He says closing an area
of Mt. Diablo Boulevard would
be a great way to welcome
back the community.

The council had questions,
particularly about the cost in-
volved, with Mayor Mike An-
derson saying the costs of bar-
ricades, kits (suggested to in-
clude sanitizers, and signage),
set up and take down, along
with the city’s assistance pro-
gram, was raising a caution
flag for him. To address that,
the direction to staff was to
move forward with a cost not
to exceed $10,000. But overall
all council members were en-
thusiastic. “Let’s get to phase

two as fast as we can,” said
Vice Mayor Susan Candell.

A further note of caution
was raised by Council Member
Cam Burks and echoed by
Council Member Steven Bliss
about any uptick in cases of
the virus. Burks said that the
city needs plans to pull back
by themselves, even if the
county is not suggesting it, if
trends worsen.

How are the restaurants
faring?

Immediately several
restaurants took advantage of
the opportunity, with the Coop
expanding their tables around
the side of their restaurant on
Fiesta Lane.

Millie’s Kitchen owner Eva
Clement says they are open for
takeout service from their re-
cently renovated windows and
put tables under a canopy in
their lower parking lot. She
says they closed for two
months initially and took ad-
vantage of the time to do some
improvements, including
painting, carpeting and floor-
ing.

It has been a struggle for
restaurants. Big O’s Cheeses-
teaks was an early casualty of
the pandemic, shutting down
for good.

“It was very depressing at
first,” says Locanda Positano
owner Enzo Rosaro. But he
notes in the early days they
turned their focus and energy
into doing something good for
the community that he says is
amazing. They started cooking
for others, coordinating with
the help of Lifson to bring food
to essential workers at Safe-
way, senior centers, the police,
and to Lamorinda Village
members.

Rosaro, who has now put
extra tables in front of his
restaurant on Brown Avenue
in addition to his patio area,
says he has 80% of his staff
back. When they were operat-
ing with takeout only, they
were doing 20% of their usual
business. He says that with
outside dining they are now
up to 50% and when they can
open indoor dining following
social distancing guidelines,

they should be back to 70% of
usual business.

Most of the restaurant
owners agree that takeout
dining is here to stay for a
while. Hideout Kitchen owner
].B. Balingit sees the opportu-
nity to enjoy quality food at
home with family as a good
thing.

Balingit says he took some
time at the beginning of the
crisis to look at the balance in
his life and family. “One thing
this time has taught us, is the
importance of better balance,”
he says.

But he has not been sitting
idly by during this time. In ad-
dition to offering takeout, he
has taken the time to do some
painting and redecorating in
his restaurant. He has built a
large bench on his deck area,
increasing the amount of out-
door seating. And he has been
preparing the indoor areas
too, focusing on health and
safety, for the reopening.

Balingit is constantly try-
ing to adapt and says he is
creating a sort of marketplace

in the second area of his
restaurant known as the li-
brary, where they plan to sell
wine, and gifts such as cook-
books and candles.

He has made a series of
videos released on social me-
dia to document the times.
“It’s a reminder we’re here,”
he explains, saying his restau-
rant is hidden.

He doesn’t spend time
feeling sorry for himself. He
describes the situation as an
“inconvenience,” saying it’s so
much worse for some other
small businesses such as those
in the beauty industry who
have had no business at all for
the past three months.

Although he had been an-
ticipating a growth year, with
much of his capital expenses of
his first five years behind him,
he says they are lucky to be in
this supportive community.

And, says Balingit, they
are here to stay.

Editor's Note: Future arti-
cles on reopenings throughout
Lamorinda will be featured in
upcoming issues.
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Strength in
Numbers
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Million dollars in closed
transactions in 2019

Rely on the Kurt Piper Group to navigate you through the new process of
buying and selling homes during and after the COVID-19 pandemic. Our
year-to-date numbers speak for themselves with 18 closed/pending/active/
coming soon sales. We are here to help you every step of the way.

Visit our new and improved website at www.kurtpipergroup.com.

COMPASS

50

Combined years of residing
in Lamorinda

680

Closed residential real estate
transactions - career

r withdrawal may be made without notice. No sta cy

d herein is intended for inf
of any description. All measu

Barb Brawner JD
Realtor

925 212 7672
barb@barbbrawner.com
KurtPiperGroup.com

DRE 01922264

informational purposes only and is compiled from
rements and square footage are approximate.

o -

Santa Barbara Style
Gated Estate, Built in 2003, Close-In + Private
Magical Central Courtyard
Space for Every Need, 4 Car Garages
b N ey

Ashley Battersby
Broker/Partner

ashley@ashleybattersby.com
@ashleybattersoyhome

(925) 323-9955
DRE# 01407784

Village

Love Where You Live!

AEBSDOCIATES




